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This is my recommendation on disposition of the appeal filed by Jeff Juel on 
behalf of The Ecology Center and the Inland Empire Public Lands Council 
protesting the Kootenai National Forest Supervisor's Decision Notice (DN) for 
Herbicide Weed Control. 
 
The Forest Supervisor's decision adopts Alternative 2 (modified).  The decision 
will implement herbicide control and non-chemical control of noxious weeds on up 
to 2,500 acres on the Kootenai National Forest beginning in 1997 and continuing 
until 2006.  There will be no weed treatment activities in known grizzly bear 
spring-use habitat that is away from open roads.  There will be no weed 
treatment activities within 1/4-mile of known raptor nests, including bald 
eagles, flammulated and boreal owls during nesting season and away from open 
roads.  To ensure protection of aquatic organisms, no additional spraying will 
occur after a rainstorm until stream flow returns to the pre-rainstorm 
condition.   
 
My review was conducted pursuant to, and in accordance with, 36 CFR 215.19 to 
ensure the analysis and decision are in compliance with applicable laws, 
regulations, policy, and orders.  The appeal record, including the Appellants' 
objections and recommended changes, has been thoroughly reviewed.   
 
SUMMARY  
 
The Appellants allege violations of the National Environmental Policy Act and 
the National Forest Management Act. 
 
The Appellants request the DN be remanded and an Environmental Impact Statement 
be written correcting identified deficiencies and violations of law, regulation 
and Forest Service policy, but preferably amend the Forest Plan to deal with 
invasion of noxious weeds. 
 
An informal meeting was offered, but was declined.  Interested party comments 
were received from the Sanders County Extension Office, William Meadows and 
Lincoln County Weed and Rodent Board Integrated Pest Management Program. 
 
FINDINGS 
 
My recommendation is based upon the following evaluation: 
 
Clarity of the Decision and Rationale 
 
The decision and rationale are clearly stated early in the document. 
Explanation of the decision criteria and rationale are easy to understand and 
are supported by the analysis in the EA and other supporting documents. 
 
The DN discusses mitigation measures and treatment designs to address watershed 
and threatened and endangered species concerns. 
 
The EA contains maps outlining weed infestation areas and biological control 
projects.  The decision notice could have been strengthened by a discussion of 



the location, the frequency and the criteria to be used to establish annual 
treatments. 
 
I conclude that the decision criteria and rationale are well stated and the DN 
is clear and supportable in its discussion of rationale. 
 
Purpose of the Proposal and Comprehension of Benefits 
 
The purpose and need for the action are explained in the EA and referenced in 
the DN.  The DN and EA provide a good link between the Kootenai National Forest 
Plan goals and objectives and the purpose and need for this project.  The 
effects of the no-action alternative are stated in the DN and compared to the 
benefits of the selected alternative. 
 
The Responsible Official identified the criteria used to support the decision 
rationale.  The relationship between the decision criteria and the selected 
alternative is clear.  Alternatives not given detailed review are discussed in 
the decision.  The decision criteria and rationale utilize public comments to 
frame the issues and develop appropriate alternatives. 
 
I find that the decision documentation demonstrates and supports the need for, 
and the benefits of, the project. 
 
Consistency with Policy, Direction, and Supporting Information 
 
The decision is consistent with Forest Plan goals and direction and with 
applicable laws, regulations and agency policy. 
 
The Forest Supervisor missed an opportunity to discuss ecosystem management 
principles and incorporate them into the project by including them in the 
rationale for decision.  Also, the discussion of the no-action alternative could 
have been strengthened by inclusion of ecosystem management principles. 
 
The strategy and reasons for narrowing the scope of the project and alternatives 
considered are well documented in the DN.  The FONSI is clearly written and does 
a good job of explaining why there is no significant impact from this action. 
Mitigation measures were added to the selected alternative to address issues 
raised by the public. 
 
I conclude that the action is consistent with all legal and regulatory 
requirements, as well as with the Forest Plan. 
 
Effectiveness of Public Participation Activities and Use of Comments 
 
Public notification of this project consisted of requests for comments in four 
newspapers, several radio spots and scoping packages sent to over 200 
individuals.  Information obtained from scoping was used to frame the issue 
statements. 
 
A content analysis process was used.  Some comments were not addressed because 
they were not substantive.  An explanation of the comment screening process 
would have clarified how some comments were considered but were not addressed. 
Public comments would have been easier to follow if the comments and the letters 
were in the same order and numbered the same. 
 
I conclude that public involvement efforts were effective in providing 
opportunities for the public to participate in this project. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
I recommend the Forest Supervisor's decision be affirmed and the Appellants' 
requested relief be denied.  
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